BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Monday, February 6, 2006 Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall in the Douglas F. Allen Meeting Room on Monday, February 6, 2006. Chairman, Reid J. Cassidy, opened the meeting at 7:30p.m.
Attendance: Chairman, Reid J. Cassidy. Vice Chairman, Marc R. Paster, Selectmen Charles D. Baker, William R. Hyde, Sr, and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Discussion: 
Chief Madigan updated the Board and the residents of crime statistics in the Town of Swampscott and surrounding communities. A brief discussion of staffing levels was discussed.

Neil Sheehan, Board of Assessor’s Chairman updated the Board regarding Donna Champagne O’Keefe, Assistant Assessor and her achievement’s in her position as Assistant Assessor and the continued positive changes that she has brought to the Assessors Office. 

Daniel Strauss, Recreation Director updated the Board on upcoming events and ideas that she would like to implement in the future.

Selectman Paster discussed the re-painting of parking line spaces along Humphrey Street. The Town Administrator introduced the concept of adding parking meters along Humphrey Street and recommended a meeting of business owners and residents to get their thoughts.
 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve meeting minutes from January 23, 2006 seconded by Selectman Hyde.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to cancel scheduled meeting of the Board for May 22, 2006 seconded by Selectman Hyde.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve Selectmen meeting dates for May 15, 2006, May 16, 2006 and May 17, 2006 seconded by Selectman Hyde.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C in the amount of $2,456.00 for services through December 31, 2005 seconded by Selectman Hyde.
TOWN ADMINITSRATOR REPORT:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following items:

· Concession Stand Lease/ Forest Avenue.
· National Scenic Byway program.
· Senator Thomas M. McGee’s office hours here at Town Hall. 

SELECTMEN’S TIME:
Selectman Baker updated the Board on the first meeting of the Strategic Planning Committee and will continue to do so in the future.
Selectman Hyde commented on complaints he has received from residents regarding business trucks belonging to Carpenter & Costin Tree and Landscaping  on Burrill Street that are blocking the streets. 
Selectman Paster thanked Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator for his help with keeping the Board and the residents updated on the Police Department and their staffing. Selectman Paster commented on the non-rehiring of Mr. Frank DeFelice as Athletic Director and thought that the process was flawed and not handled in a professional way.

Selectman Cassidy thanked Mr. Frank DeFelice for all his years of service to the Town and commented on what a sad day it is for the Town of Swampscott to see him go. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Hyde to adjourn meeting at 10:00 p.m. seconded by Selectman Paster       
Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant 

